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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #685, May 10, 2017
HIGH COST TRANSPORTATION AID UPDATE:  The SFS Team is currently reviewing 2015-16 costs and we will have 2016-17 aid estimates available early the week of May 22.  2016-17 aid will be paid on June 19, 2017. 
This categorical aid program provides additional funding to school districts in Wisconsin that have higher per pupil transportation costs when compared to the statewide average per pupil transportation cost. Each district with a per pupil transportation cost exceeding one hundred and fifty percent (150%) of the statewide average per pupil transportation cost and when its previous year’s membership divided by the school district’s area in square miles, is 50 students or less will receive a share of this categorical aid.  

WASBO REGIONAL UPDATES – MAY AND JUNE 2017:  The SFS Team has prepared a document with:

· important dates
· current topics
· scheduled aid payments
· brief discussion of the 2017-19 Governor’s budget proposals related to Per Pupil Aid (12% health care) and Energy Efficiency Exemptions-Revenue Limits
· other relevant topics 
You can access the document on the SFS Team page at https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs under the right column titled “Latest Information” by selecting WASBO Regional Meeting Updates (May-June 2017).  

Or, directly at https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/doc/May-JuneWASBORegionalMeetingPoints-051017.docx 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

[May 3:  2017-18 Revenue Limit – Transfer of Service Opened]

[May 15:  PI-1547 2016-17 Transportation Report Opens]
[May 15:  PI-1505 2016-17 School Calendar Report Opens]

[July 6:  PI-1547 2016-17 Transportation Report Closes]

[July 21:  PI-1505 2016-17 School Calendar Report Due]

UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:

[May 11-12: WASBO Spring Conference, La Crosse Center (http://www.lacrossecenter.com/) La Crosse] 
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SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 
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2015-16 COMPARATIVE COST/COMPARATIVE REVENUE AVAILABLE: Comparative Cost and Comparative Revenue audited data for 2015-16 is now available on the SFS website on the left hand scan bar under “Statistical” or directly at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/statistical/cost-revenue/overview. Please be aware that cost and revenue measures can differ from one district to another and from one year to another. Reliance on any single-year cost or revenue determination may not be representative for all school districts. Users are encouraged to seek explanation for and understanding of the underlying data that are used for these measures.  
Several reasons can explain variance in cost - educational programming, pupil transportation requirements, increases or decreases in debt service expenditures, or having food and community service operations. The following "comparable" cost measures were developed to limit or identify the effects of various factors that contribute to cost variances:

· Total Current Educational Cost (TCEC) This measure attempts to identify overall instructional and instructional support service costs attributable to district resident students. It can generally be described as the cost of the district's General and Special Project funds, excluding transportation and facility acquisition expenditures, less inter-fund transfers and revenues for instructional services the district provides to non-resident pupils such as tuition receipts, CESA and cooperative agreements, and state inter-district integration aid. 

· Total Education Cost (TEC) This is the TCEC plus transportation, expenditures for facility acquisitions charged to the General, Special Project, and Capital Expansion (Tax Levy Financed "Sinking") funds, and debt service principal and interest. 

· Total District Cost (TDC) This is TEC plus food and community service costs. It should be noted that food and community service activities are usually funded with fees and other program revenue, requiring little or no property tax subsidy. 

Reasons for variance in revenue can include: new or the expiration of revenue limit exemptions, new or loss of eligibility in categorical aid/grant programs, increases or decreases in debt service levies, starting or eliminating food and community service operations, and other one-time revenues (insurance proceeds from a loss, sales of equipment, Medicaid settlements). The Comparative Revenue measure limits the effects of various factors while capturing district revenues into four categories: Property Tax, Federal, State, and Local Non-Property Tax.

Please contact Derek Sliter at 608-266-3464 or derek.sliter@dpi.wi.gov if you have questions.

REVENUE LIMIT -- TRANSFER OF SERVICE (TOS) ACCESS:  To access the PI-5000 Transfer of Service Portal, the district administrator in each school district will need to grant access to individual staff members through the Application User Management (CMM) system https://apps4.dpi.wi.gov/CMM/.  This access must be granted to allow TOS applications to be completed.  The district administrator will have some familiarity with it, as it is used for both Open Enrollment (OPAL) and Homeschool Reporting (HOMER) applications.   It will be important that the district identify at least two staff members in the PI-1500 District Contact Rpt. who will receive the TOS generated emails.  
2017-18 REVENUE LIMIT -- Transfer of Service Portal open:  A quick link to the Transfer of Service (TOS) -- Revenue Limits webpage will be provided on the right side of School Financial Services http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs homepage under “Reporting Portals”.  Below the Program Description on the TOS webpage is a link to the PI-5000 Online Application. Before a request is entered into the PI-5000 a district staff member should review the “Points to Consider Before Submitting a Transfer of Service Request” use the “Decision Tree for 2017-2018 Revenue Limit Exemption” https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/pdf/TOS-Flowchart-05-2017.pdf to determine if the student needs meet the standards to qualify for a Transfer of Service.  The PI-5000 for 2017-2018 has been updated on a few pages to address concerns submitted by the district users in 2016-2017.

If you have questions, please contact Bruce W. Anderson at (608) 267-9707 or bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov
GENERAL PUPIL TRANSPORTATION AID REALLOCATION PAYMENTS: The pupil transportation payments will be released on June 19, 2017.  To see the value for each school district go to the Pupil Transportation Aid http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/pupil-transportation-aid website.  Select the “Transportation Aid Payments” link near the top if the webpage and then click on “2016-2017 Transportation Aid Payment as of May 02, 2017”.  This link will take you to the spreadsheet with June payment amount under the “Revised June Payment Based on Adjustments (I)” column (N).  
Please contact Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 with questions. 

PI-1547 2016-17 TRANSPORTATION REPORT WILL OPEN ON MAY 15: The report collects ridership data for the ‘Regular School’ and/or ‘Vocational Programs’.  The Portal will open on May 15th and will close on July 6, 2017.  Each school district that provides free pupil transportation to their students from their residence to the school of attendance is encouraged to submit the ridership data for the 2016-2017 school year. If Summer/Interim school during the 2016-2017 school year included free pupil transportation, that data must be reported in the PI-1547 SS portal.  

To access the report and instructions; start at School Financial Services home page http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs and on the right-hand side under “Reporting Portals” click on “SFS Reporting Portals”. On this webpage, click on “Log in to View or Submit Data” and this will take you to the “Log In” page.  Once you have log in, the system will take you to your school district’s portal webpage. Note there is a green box by the “Status & Due Dates” link and when you click on “Status & Due Dates”, a chart of reports will be on your screen.  The green box with “required” is the report that your district needs to complete in order to receive pupil transportation aid during the 2017-2018 school year.
Contact Bruce Anderson at 608-267-9707or bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov with any questions
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